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CULDEE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
WORSHIP PLANS AUGUST 2014

Sermon Series: Something to Remember...

AUGUST 3, 2014 AUGUST 17, 2014

Pastor Joe on vacation. Luke 19:1-10

Julie O. Hughes guest preacher “A Friend to Sinners”

AUGUST 10,2014 AUGUST 24,2014

Jonah (selected verses) Pastor Joe on Study Leave

“Jonah and the Whale” Rev. Russ Ward guest preacher
AUGUST 31, 2014

Matthew 14:22-33
“Peter Walks on Water”




FromthePastor'sDesk...

* Douglas Meeks: I invite you to join us in the Fellowship Hall during Sunday
School on Sunday, August 10. Douglas Meeks, who just returned from a mission
trip, will be sharing with us some of his experiences and how God worked

through him and the rest of the team...and how God is continues to move in his
life.

e REVIEW OF 2014 PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH (USA) GENERAL ASSEMBLY: On
Wednesday, July 16, a group of about 60 gathered in the Fellowship Hall to discuss the actions
and decisions of the recent General Assembly. While I attempted to record the session for
those unable to attend, the recording did not turn out...so I want to offer a brief synopsis of
what we covered.

First, the General Assembly is a national gathering of commissioners from the 172 Presbyteries
that make up the Presbyterian Church (USA). This group typically meets every two
years...and this year met in Detroit, MI. There were about 654 voting commissioners, with as
near to equal numbers as possible between clergy and elders. Our Presbytery, Presbytery of
Coastal Carolina, sent 4 clergy and 4 elder commissioners. Over the course of one week this
body addressed roughly 800 items of business. '

While the General Assembly covered a huge amount of business, there were two items that
seem to have caught the attention...and concern...of many people sitting in the pews of
Presbyterian Churches across the country. These two “hot button” items are divestment and
same gender marriage. In the space below I want to try and briefly explain what was decided
and what does it mean for the church. [ will also outline where the Session of Culdee
Presbyterian Church is in their response to these, and other, issues. Now...my goal is not to
defend these actions but to explain them and to address some concerns that have been raised by
some folks here as well as in the media. So...here we go!

The first issue is divestment. While there is a lot of anger related to this action of the General
Assembly, the assembly was also clear that they did not vote to divest from Israel but from 3
companies doing business in Israel whose products are used for non-peaceful purposes. The
three companies are Caterpillar (whose bulldozers are used in the destruction of homes in
Palestinian and for clearing land of fruit and olive tree groves); Hewlett-Packard (whose
electronic systems are used at checkpoints and whose communications systems support the
naval blockade of the Gaza Strip); and Motorola Solutions (who provide military
communications and surveillance systems in Israeli settlements on disputed lands). In reality
this vote is more symbolic due to our relatively small holdings in these companies. One area |
feel the assembly (or denomination) has failed is to emphasize the ways in which we are
continuing to invest in companies doing business in Israel...as well as with the Isracli and
Palestinian people themselves. While we can certainly agree or disagree with this decision, we
should all continue to pray for peace within that region...something this denomination has been
committed to for years.



The second controversial issue was related to same gender marriage. On this topic, two items
were passed.

1. First, the General Assembly approved an Authoritative Interpretation (an interpretation
of the Constitution of the PC (USA) that is binding on all councils of the church) which
stated that grants discretion to pastors in determining whether or not to conduct same-
gender marriages in states where such marriages are legal. It also grants sessions the
discretion to allow church property to be used for such ceremonies. Being an
Authoritative Interpretation this ruling is effective immediately.

2. Second, the General Assembly approved an amendment to the Book of Order that
would redefine marriage from being “between a man and a woman™ to being between
“two people, traditionally a man and a woman.) This approved amendment does not
change anything yet, but goes to each of the 172 Presbyteries for a vote. If a majority of
Presbyteries approve it then the Book of Order will be changed accordingly.

Both the Authoritative Interpretation and the proposed change to the Book of Order are careful
to note that neither can compel a pastor to perform, nor a Session to authorize the use of church
property for, a marriage service they feel is contrary to their understanding of scripture.

So, that is what the General Assembly did...what is your Session doing? We are seeking to plot a
course of action that is proactive and prayerfully guided. We began our discussion of these issues
at our last Session meeting and will continue to do so. We are very concerned that some of these
decisions are a severe break with scripture but also feel we need to refrain from reacting either too
quickly or with too much delay. Here are some things I can tell you from our Session meeting:

We are committed to the standards God has given us in His word. There is no room for
compromise on this. To that end, we affirmed our current policy/practice regarding
marriages and are committed to being guided by the current Book of Order.

We are drafting a letter of response that, once approved, will be distributed among the
churches within the Presbytery of Coastal Carolina as well as the staff of the Presbytery.
We are seeking to engage other churches (and for myself, pastors) in the topic of what it
means to live/minister within this denomination when there is so much on which we
disagree.

Several members of the congregation have raised the issue of whether or not we should
withhold our giving to the denomination. This is an issue the Session takes very seriously.
We have held off on our last quarterly payment while we prayerfully consider the options in
front of us and whether or not this step would allow us to engage the Presbytery leadership,
and whoever else might be helpful, in a conversation about our concerns over the recent
moves away from Biblical standards.

We will also seek churches that hold similar views/concerns as ours in an effort to engage
in mutually supportive mission/ministry programs.

What can you do?

Pray for the Session—that they would be given wisdom and discernment
Pray for the PCUSA—that God would keep us faithful to His will & Word
Pray for the purity, peace and unity of Culdee Presbyterian Church
Ask questions/share thoughts

o We can no longer afford to run from these issues!
Trust God...He is MUCH bigger than any GA decision!

- Pastor Joe



ELDER OF THE MONTH
AUGUST 2014

Norman Harris

| was born and raised in Moore County. | spent my
growing up years on the Harris Farm located near
Harris’ Crossroad. My parents were the late Tom and
Cattie McKenzie Harris and they are buried in the
church Cemetery here at Culdee. Our family attended
Bethlehem Baptist Church near Carthage.

| raised tobacco for a while, and then joined the Army.

Soon after leaving the Army, [ moved away and starting
driving a truck for Roadway in 1966. | drove for them 30
years and retired in 1996. In 2008, | decided to relocate
back to Moore County to be near my family. | started
going to Culdee and loved the church family and
decided to become a Presbyterian. Coming to Culdee
has been a blessed and rewarding move for me.

| was married and my wife Carolyn passed away in
2005 and she is buried at Culdee. We had two children;
my daughter Paula passed away in 1982, and my son
Reed still lives in South Carolina.

| enjoy traveling, also yard work, raising chickens, and
spending time with my brothers.

Currently, | am a new elder and will be serving on the
Outreach Committee.

One of my favorite Bible verse is: Psalm 73:24 “You
will keep on guiding me with your counsel, leading me
to a glorious destiny”.

P -

IF THERE ARE ANY
TEARS SHED IN P
HEAVEN, I't WILL BE"

| BECAUSE WE PRAYED SO

NOTE: August 2014 has 5 Fridays, 5 Saturdays and 5
Sundays. This happens only once every 823 years.

Friends, through the power of the Holy Spirit you are a
new creation...you are a chosen child of God. Live with

the assurance that you are forever in His merciful care.
Pastor Joe

Acolyte’s for August

Andrew Campbell &
Robby Holt

Corey Curlee

But Jesus said,
“Let the Little
Children come
to me. Don't

stop them,

Ethan & Nathan Pate because the

| 5 g $ 0TS kingdom of
= ' % v

heaven belongs
to people that
are like these
children.”
Mathews 19:14

“May our prayers today—and every day—be from
our hearts and with the focus of our whole being!”
Billy Graham




PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN’S NEWS

Presbyterian Women’s Fall Gathering will be August 16, 2014 at Graves Memorial
Presbyterian Church in Clinton. If you plan to go, call me or the office and we will plan to go
together. We will leave at 7:00 am from the church and will return after lunch in time for the ones
attending the Parson’s wedding.

The PW’s study topic for 2014/2015 is Reconciling Paul, 2nd Corinthians. Let me know
how many books your circle will need and I will pick them up at the meeting.

Also, mark your calendars for the September joint meeting that will be held in Cameron at
the Cameron Presbyterian Church on Sunday, September 14th at 6:00 P. M. If you would like a
ride, we will be leave the church at 5:30. Also, remember to bring a salad, soup or dessert for
supper. We will break off after the meal and lesson to have our joint meeting.

This month Circle 1 will be in charge of the Nursery, and Circle 3 will be in charge of the
flowers.

Jewell Vest, Moderator PW
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CONGREGATIONAL CARE NEWS

As hard as it is to believe, we are over half-way through summer, and fall is just around
the corner. Traditionally, fall is the busiest time of year here at Culdee. We have just finished a
wonderful week of Bible School, and are heading toward Homecoming, Harvest Festival,
Thanksgiving, and Christmas.

We always look forward to Homecoming as a time to review our past blessings and
rejuvenate ourselves during revival for what God has in our futures.

In October, we welcome cooler temperatures and prepare for our Harvest Festival. This
festival provides a wonderful opportunity for us to join together as a church family to be an
instrument of God's will. Proceeds are used in our community as well as far-way places such as
Haiti and Africa, carrying God's love to all.

It takes many, many, many hands to organize and carry out such an endeavor. And you
have proven to be equal to the task over and over again. So get ready to jump into action when
the call comes or the volunteer sheets go up. Together we can do mighty things in His name!

Blessings to all!

‘Janie and Karen

sk sk sk sk s s sk sk sk sk ook sk sk skesk sk ok sk ok she sk sk sk ok sk sk ok sk sk sk skl sk ok sk sk ok o e ok she s ook sk ok sk ok skoskoskoskook sk sk skoske sk skeskosk sk sk sk skosk sk sk sk sk sk sk skok

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

Sadie Cuff 01 Nelson Blue 12 Nancy Howle 25
Jackie Thamm 04 Richard McKenzie 12 Norman Harris 25
Sarah Cuff 05 Shelia Blue 12 Dana Vest 26
Jani Lea 07 Ray Barber 13 Slylar Lilly 26
Tracy Vest 09 Tony Rouse 13 Jacob Washburn 26
Eli Black 09 Jane Hodge i Anthony Romeo 29
Tammy Parsons 11 Eve Williamson 18 Beth Futrell 30
Vickie Mehta 11 Andrew Craven 19 Sharon Cuff 30
Wayne Vest 11 Max Whitesell 20 Jed Black 30
Gail Meeks 11 Grace Bowen 22 Lisa Huffines 30
Zach Marks 11 Chris Parks 22

Anna Cameron 11 Deelie Whitesell 23



Getting to know our Church Family
Featuring

Bill & Clara Bailey

Bill and Clara (Vest) Bailey were married on July 3,
1954. They have been part of the Culdee Church
Family for many years. Clara, along with her two
brothers, Tommy Vest and Jerry Vest (deceased) and
sister, Edith Martin, grew up in West End. Bill grew up
in Carthage and attended Union Presbyterian Church
and joined Culdee in 1954. Both had farming families
so have seen the world change a lot over the last 80 or
SO years.

Bill loves to play golf, go to the fitness center and watch
sports on TV (plenty of NC Tarheels!). Clara likes
reading and shopping with friends. They both enjoy
visiting with grandchildren, family and friends, dinners
out and short trips around North and South Carolina.

Clara has been a member of Culdee since childhood.
Her aunts and uncles were founding and contributing
Culdee members for many years. The Black's,
McKenzie's, Vest's, Haywood'’s, Frye’s, and Howles’
are all cousins. So many of our family history have
attended here, Bill did not stand a chance of winning
Clara over to Union Presbyterian Church. But of
course, he didn't mind as long as he gets to go to
Homecoming at both churches.

Bill and Clara have served as Elders and attended
untold hours of Worship Service, Sunday School and all
the gatherings at Culdee. Thanks to their parents, son
Tim, his sons Ryan, LeAnn & Addie, and Jared and
daughter Lauren Bailey Palmerton & family (Bill,

Bethany, Elise and Aidan) attend church either here or
Winston-Salem regularly. “They have set such a
tremendous example of what faith and service looks
like, we could not help but appreciate all the time spent
here at Culdee.”

The Bailey’s have all enjoyed and appreciated the
company and support of family and friends here over
the years. A few heart and knee surgeries, etc. have
hardly slowed Bill and Clara down but when those have
come around, so many have come forward to help and
share meals and check on them. We all thank God for
this church family!

Bill, Clara & Bethany
Sunday, June 16, 2014

Cost of Living in 1954

President:: Dwight D. Eisenhower

Yearly Inflation Rate USA 0.32%

Average Cost of new house $10.250.00

Cost of a gallon of Gas 22 cents

Average Cost of a new car $1,700.00 Average Monthly
Rent $85.00 Movie Ticket 70 cents  Life Magazine 20
cents

Average income: $3,960:

Milk: $.92, American Cheese: $.55 Ib.

T-Bone steak : $.95 Ib., Postage Stamp $.03

The Dow Jones recovers back to pre Wall Street Crash
highs of 381.17

The words "under God" are added to the United States
Pledge of Allegiance signed into law on June 14th, 1954.
“Rock Around the Clock™ by Bill Haley and the Comets
NBC’s “The Tonight Show" was first aired with Steve Allen
Marilyn Monroe marries Joe DeMaggio

Elvis Presley begins his music career

Swanson introduces TV Dinners

The Rosebowl Parade is broadcast in coloron TV

Three Hurricanes strike US in one year including Hurricane
Hazel on October 14th one of the worst hurricanes of the
20th century




CHURCH FAMILY NEWS

July 28, 2014

“LOVE ONE ANOTHER!" -
John 13:34

We all need support and love at one time or
another in life’s journey. There are many ways
to show your loving support or attention.

Prayer needs in our church family - Gerri
Abrahamsen, Wayne Black, Magdalene McKenzie, Gussie
Marion, Betty Stubbs, Pete & Pat Bullard, Florence Clapp,
Jane Hodge, John Keister, Allie Blue, Betty Melvin, Evelyn
Caddell, Melba McKenzie, Helen Wright, Melba Vest, Pauline
Ballard, Max & Hannah Whitesell, Hannah Washburn, Jill
Black, Bill Farmer, Larry Sears, Emily Adams, Harold Clayton,
Louise Cox, Lauren Bobo, Jimmy & Carolyn Lea, Gregory
Bolander, Clara Bailey, Peggy Gibbs, Harold & Ellen Black,
Jerry Zenns, Georgie Blue, Kenneth Whitesell, Philip Parsons,
Pearl Frye, John McKenzie, Kathryn Fields, our Military, our
Missionaries, our Church Family, our Sunday School Teachers,
our Choir, our Youth & Leaders, our Session, and for Pastor
Joe as our Minister.

Friends, Families of our Church Members — Dot Priest,
Ralph Richardson, Bill Palmerton, Roger Bailey, Otis
Patterson, Donald Oldham, Annette Seawell (Mark Seawell's
Grandmother); Ron Arrison (Betty Stubbs Son-in-Law), Wanda
Cain, Kenny Beddingfield, Sandra Howle (Tim Howle's
sister-in-law), Tamara Lee, Susan McCrimmon, William &
Frances Stutts, Norman Black, Dot Fortune, (Dennis Fortune
Mother), Libby Whitesell, Josh Liddell (Libby's grandson),
Doug Sullivan, Larry Howle (Tim Howle's Brother), Kellie
Howle (Tim’s Mother), Tommy McKenzie (Lonnie McKenzie's
Nephew) Lois Stewart (Jim Stewart's mother), Troy Chriscoe,
Carey Phillips, Ariana Maness (Mike Marion's
granddaughter),  Stanton Carter, Lawrence Lineberry
(Jonathan Kemp's Grandfather), David Jackson, (Dannie
Jackson’s Father), Joe & Audrey Diggs, David Coffey, Judy
Burns (Tracy Vest's Mother), Harldine Rouse, (Tony Rouse's
Father), Hunter Smith, Charsity King (Jewell's niece),
Waddell Harris, Mary Pate, Jim Boyles (Lisa Huffines
Parents), Twin Lakes Nursing Facility, Room B301 A 3701
Wade Coble Drive, Burlington, NC 27215, and there are
others in need of our prayers.

Our Heartfelt Prayers & Sympathy to — The Frances
Yarborough Family (Inglis Fowler's sister), The Lou Boyles
Family (Lisa Huffines Mother) and others who have lost
loved ones.

A special "THANK YOU" to Jim & Linda
Dalton for spending time with Culdee's
Children on Saturday, June 28™. Our
Children loved their time with you!

We are to live together, as sisters and brothers in faith, placing
our trust not in our own abilities, but in God. And as God’s
children we are to be witnesses to what He has done in our
lives. Now, to be sure God has given each of us different gifts
and abilities. These gifts are not intended to lift us up to greater
honor than others, but to enable us to be the body of Christ in
the world. May we use our lives, our gifts, fo proclaim the saving
work of God through Jesus Christ and to invite others to place
their trust in God. Pastor Joe

Ella Vest
{6 yrs. old) '

AtJim &
Linda

Dalton’s
Pottery

R ey
Morgan
Jackson

{11 yrs. old)

At Jim &
Linda

Dalton’s
Pottery

Correction on the Military List -
Wesley Cole served in the Navy from 1971 to 1993

Congratulations- Nelson & Sylvia Pusser grandparents to Anna
McKenzie & Sarah Kate on June 29th.Parents:Brett & Kenzie Jones

Congratulations to Jamie Matthews & Peyton Martin
married on July 12, 2014.




VOLUNTEERS FOR CHURCH

USHERS FOR THE 11:00 WORSHIP
AUGUST - 2014

3™ Norman Harris & Church Family
Acolyte - Corey Curlee
Children’s Message - Pastor Joe

10" Norman Harris & Church Family
Acolyte - Robby Holt & Andrew Campbell
Children’s Message — June Stewart

17" Norman Harris & Church Family
Acolyte - Ethan & Nathan Pate
Children’s Message — Pastor Joe

24" Norman Harris & Church Family
Acolyte — Robby Holt & Andrew Campbell
Children’s Message — Dianne VanWinkle

If you are unable to Usher the week assigned,
please contact the Elder of the month.

Thank you....Norman Harris
Elder of the Month — August 2014
Phone #295-2989
. ). ik A
Opportunities for you -

Early Service - 8:20 a.m.
Sunday School - 9:45 a.m.
Church Worship - 11:00 a.m.

Calendar for the Months of
August & September 2014

August 31 Family Promise

August 10th Communion Sunday
August 16th PW Fall Gathering @ Clinton
September 21st Homecoming & Revival

September 21t - 24t Revival

Every time we celebrate the Sacrament of Communion we
not only remember Jesus eating the last supper with his
disciples,but we enter the story and make it our own. Pastor Joe

Flower Calendar for 2014
Please see the Church Flower Calendar placed in the
Narthex and choose a Sunday that suits your needs.
We would love to have you place flowers in the Sanctuary
for Worship.

Daniel Jackson
(6 yrs. old)

Making Pottery
@ the
Dalton’s
On Saturday,

June 28, 2014!

AR B8 Tun Day with the Dalton’s!

FINAL REQUEST FOR PICTURES OF
CULDEE’S CHILDREN-

We are in the process of putting together a Poster with all of
Culdee’s Church Family Children’s picture. This can be one
of the activities they are involved in or just a picture of your
child(s). _Need by August 1, 2014. Please give a copy to
Mitzi McKenzie (295-3044) or email mitzimckenzie@yahoo.com.

“We are the Bibles the world is reading; We are the creeds
the world is needing; We are the sermons the world is

heeding." — Billy Graham

As Christians, we have each been given the
responsibility of sharing the good news of God'’s love
and grace through Jesus Christ with the world around
us...that is your sermon.

But as a church, as a community of faith, we have been
given the responsibility to live together in unity...with all

of our differences...and to show the world that there is a
better way to live...that is our sermon.
Pastor Joe

Culdee’s 29t Harvest Festival will be coming up in
October. We ask that you be praying for our Harvest
Festival and be thinking about what you can do to help
the Harvest Festival be a success. Many hands will be
needed. We give thanks to God for this opportunity.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE FOR September 2014 Post your
articles by mail, email, phone or deliver to the Church Office by

Betty Stubbs new address - 1681 Juniper Lake Rd,
West End, NC 27376 — Phone: 420-8489

Check out our Web Page - http:/ /culdeechurch.net/
Sermons, Newsletters, and Ministries. Any questions,
or concerns, please contact the church.

Please take the time to pray daily, God Loves Us!

August 25t ,

The Good news is that Jesus Christ is alive and with
us!

Audio
Dan Jordan- August 2014
Dennis Fortune — September 2014




Douglas
Meeks

returns

home after

6 weeks in

East Asia!

To My Culdee Church Family,

First off, | would like to thank everyone for supporting
me to go on this mission trip to East Asia. It not only taught
me a lot about God's character but more importantly how
urgent we must be in sharing the Gospel to all people. My
trip lasted for six weeks as my team and | stayed in the
international dormitory on a university campus. We engaged
on a daily basis with students who had not heard about the
wonderful news of Jesus and were super excited to be our
friends. We took classes at the university on the language
and culture to better understand how and why the people in
the area think and believe. Our team also grew very close
together during the trip having to rely on God in terms of
security, comfort, doubts, etc. The trip went very spectacular
in terms of effectiveness and how many times we were able
to talk about spiritual things and specifically the Gospel with
these students that are curious about our culture and
country.

| would like to invite all people who are interested to
learn more details about this trip to come to Sunday School
(in the Fellowship Hall) after the Reach Service on August
10th as | will be happy to answer questions and show many
pictures. Thank you, Douglas

Dwight and
Donna
Parsons & all
who helped
with the
Steeple.
Your Culdee
Church
Family
would
like to say
Thank you!

July 9, 2014

Culdee
Presbyterian
Church-
Repaired
Steeple back
on the Church
Wednesday,
July 9, 2014

Thank You!

all who helped with
Culdee’s VBS!

Our trip to Athens
has been a most

Adults!

o We'fhank you for
takrrgg us on thzs

Connie Marion

Thank you Connie &

rewarding experience
~ for the Children and

You see, we know that the resurrected Jesus ascended and
that he sits at the right hand of God...and we know that one
day we too will live for all eternity in the presence of God with
all of the believers and all of the Saints who have lived from
the beginning until the end of time. That is good news and
that changes who we are. Friends, in Christ you are no
longer children of the world but you have been changed and
adopted and are now a part of God's holy family. Pastor Joe

Thank You
Nelson Blue
for keeping

our Flowers

looking
beautiful!

 Jufy 16, 2014

We appreciate all your hard work_to Reep our Flowers
looking pretty! Great job Nelson and we give thanks!




Culdee Presbyterian Church - CE Committee

Good Reasons to Attend
Sunday School

1. Jesus - Jesus desires a personal and meaningful
relationship with you. In Sunday School, you will be
challenged to grow in your personal relationship with
God

2. Bible Teaching - You will study the Word of God.
3. Friendship - The small group setting of a Sunday
School class is a great way to develop relationships
with other believers and to meet new friends.

4. . Friendship -The small group setting of a Sunday
School class is a great way to develop relationships
with other believers and fo meet new friends.

5. Fun - It's fun to be part of others in their time of
needs, joys, concerns and friendships.

6. Growth - Your challenge may be to not let your
physical growth exceed your spiritual growth.

7. Sunday School is a place for Worship.

8. Sunday School is a place for Friendship.

9. Sunday School is a place for you and your needs.
10. Sunday School is a place God wants you to be part
of his word.

Culdee Presbyterian Church offers 4 Adult Classes -—-
they each want you to be part of their class. Please
join in on the learning of God Words from one of these
opportunities that God has shared with us.

The Joy Class June Stewart

The Faith Class Larry Furr

The Friendship Class Johnie Marion
The Experience Class Joseph Washburn

We look forward to having you join us!

10 Reasons your child
should be in Sunday School

First, God’s love is stronger than any power on
earth...and He loves us so much that He sent his son
into the world to be the way, the truth, and the life.
And second, God has poured out his Holy Spirit upon
us to sustain us, strengthen us, and lead us.

Through faith in Jesus Christ we have been
justified and restored in our relationship with God.
This is a reality in which we live this life, and it points
to the promise of an eternal existence with our
heavenly Father. Pastor Joe

While sleeping late can be nice, have you considered
the benefits of Sunday School attendance for your child.
Here are 10 reasons to make it a priority in your family.

1. Age Targeted Teaching: Where else can your kids
get Biblical instruction that's focused toward their
developmental abilities?

2. Friends: In Sunday School, your child will build
positive friendships with their peers by discovering
God's Word together.

3. It’s Fun: Sunday School is not Disney Land, but our
teachers do work hard to teach the Bible in ways that
are relevant and fun for kids.

4. Spiritual Mentors: A dedicated teacher can be a
Christian role model who supports you and helps inspire
the faith of your child.

5. Bible Learning: Our curriculum is designed fo give
a broad foundation, so children will understand how all
the parts of Scripture point to Christ.

6. Praying Teachers: Qur teachers consistently pray
for your child’s faith to grow. Coming to Sunday School
gives another occasion for God to answer those
requests.

7. If you attend Early Service: Stay a little longer and
attend Sunday School.

8. Send the Right Message: Making Sunday School a
priority shows your kids that God's Word really does
matter more than pillow-time.

9. Adult Bible Fellowship: While the children enjoy
their class, you can join June Stewart, Larry Furr,
Johnie Marion or Pastor Joe's adults SSC.

10. You'll Be On Time: Families who come to Sunday
School always get to worship on time. It's the easiest
way to avoid being late.

God is good - let us give thanks for Jesus Christ our
Lord and Savior who is alive and with us.

Any questions, please contact Larry Furr or one of the
members of the Christian Education Committee.




2014 Vacation Bible School - Culdee Presbyterian Church

“ATHENS - PAUL’S DANGEROUS JOURNEY TO SHARE THE TRUTH”

July 20t - 24th

arry Furr & Steven Lea — Carpen

try

Kim & Mark Cole — Pottery Place

lan McRae visiting the Bakery
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Sharon Moon & Connie Barber - Weaving

What an amazing time we had this week at Vacation Bible School! We learned
about Paul’s journey to Athens to tell others about Jesus. The kids got to spend
their gold coins at the “Marketplace” to create different crafts. They made
rainsticks in the Music Shop and it rained every night!!!

| would like to thank all the volunteers that helped make VBS possible. | couldn’t
have done it without you! Thanks for being a part of God’s work and making a

difference in our Church.

Connie Marion
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